Parole06.rpt

R.I. DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS

DATE:

03/15/16
PAROLE BOARD MEETING FOR: MARCH 7, 2016
PAGE: 1

PAROLED

085553

MASTROSTEFANO MICHAEL T

DOB: 07/23/1972 -

PAROLED
The Board votes to parole Mr. Mastrostefano to a

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx for the duration of his parole.
During any period that Mr. Mastrostefano becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
This parole is contingent upon Mr. Mastrostefano remaining

booking free and remaining in any program or educational
course in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD:7/6/16)
INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos

REVOKED

549226 COLON MARCOS A

DOB: 01/17/1990 - REVOKED

Mr. Colon xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx Accordingly the Board
votes to revoke parole and he will flatten his sentence.
(GTD:5/13/16) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

132253 PIRRI JOSHUA N

DOB: 10/31/1987 - REVOKED

Mr. Pirri admits he violated parole xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and we will reconsider him in one year (3/2017).
(GTD:12/21/17) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

146314 THREATS MCKINLEY M

DOB: 01/13/1994 - REVOKED

Based on Mr. Threats admission xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board votes to revoke
parole and he will flatten his sentence. (GTD: 3/26/16 )
INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos
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CONTINUED

529341 LOPEZ LUIS E

DOB: 09/30/1982 - CONTINUED

Mr. Lopez appears as an alleged parole violator. By
agreement this case is continued to April 2016 for a

parole revocation hearing as he has pending charges.
CONTINUED VIOLATOR (GTD: 11/23/16) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS; PRESENT: Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos

079816 MACK MARK W

DOB: 07/22/1966 - CONTINUED

Mr. Mack appears as an alleged parole violator. By
agreement this case is continued to May 2016 for a parole
revocation hearing as he has pending charges. CONTINUED
VIOLATOR (GTD: 11/23/16) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS;
PRESENT:
Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

130187 VIEIRA JAMIE

DOB: 08/28/1987 - CONTINUED

Mr.Vieira appears as an alleged parole violator. By
agreement this case is continued to April 2016 for a
parole revocation hearing as he has pending charges.
CONTINUED VIOLATOR (GTD: 11/23/16) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS; PRESENT: Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos

DENIED

539336 CARTAGENA GREGORY M

DOB: 10/03/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and

dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Mr. Cartagena has
returned for another drug dealing charge as well as escape
and larceny. Based on his criminal history, repetitive
nature of his charges for drug dealing and the seriousness
of his offenses the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. This is also in consideration that Mr.
Cartagena had an opportunity on parole in the past. The
Board cannot say he can remain at liberty without violating
the law.

(GTD: 9/11/16)

INTAKE

VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-PRESENT:
Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

095157 GORTON STEPHEN P

DOB: 07/25/1975 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Gorton's
criminal history and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board believes
that he should serve more time. Otherwise to parole him at
this stage would promote disrespect for the law and the
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DENIED
Board cannot say that he could remain at liberty without
violating the law. We will deny him without
reconsideration, however, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
he can write to the Board for reconsideration.
(GTD:1/20/17) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,
Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

109382 MILLETTE KEVIN M

DOB: 05/01/1966 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole: due to Mr. Millette's displayed limited
insight with respect to the significance of his criminal
history, also his criminal history which reflects a pattern
of conduct in which he has victimized multiple individuals
and for which he still owes a tremendous amount of

restitution. In addition he has a case pending. To parole
him on this record would not only promote disrespect for
the law, but undermine the seriousness and gravity of his
intentional conduct. In addition the Board cannot state
that he could remain at liberty without violating the law
as he has failed to do so consistently in the past. We
will reconsider him in three years (3/2019) to give him an
opportunity to address these concerns. The Board recommends

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:4/16/22) OUT OF STATE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

536661 MOJICA JOSE L

DOB: 06/16/1985 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given his criminal
history, the nature and circumstances of his current
offense, including the use of a firearm and taking of a
life, as well as the fact that Mr. Mojica engaged in drug
dealing while on bail and escaped bail, the Board believes
that he should serve more time. Otherwise to parole him now
would depreciate the seriousness of the offense and his

actions and promote disrespect for the law. In addition,
Board members find that Mr. Mojica minimized the nature of
his criminal lifestyle at the time of the offense and this
was concerning vis-a-vis his criminal thinking. We will
deny parole and reconsider him in July 2018. The Board
recommends
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. (GTD: 7/9/23) INTAKE VOTE:
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UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

129128 RAMOS TONY

DOB: 04/23/1987 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given Mr. Ramos'

criminal history and xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. To parole him on this record would
promote disrespect for the law. (GTD:10/20/16) INTAKE
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos

147417 RIVERA SAUL J

DOB: 06/13/1993 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Given the serious
nature of his offense with respect to the firearm, as well
as multiple felony offenses for which he is serving, his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx to date the Board
votes to deny parole. The Board believes that to parole him
on this record would promote disrespect for the law and
undermine the serious nature of his conduct. We will
reconsider him in nine months (12/2016). We concur xxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx.
(GTD:4/22/17) INTAKE VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo,

Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

517255 THREATS NICHOLAS S

DOB: 06/26/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. Due to Mr. Threats'

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, his
incarceration history and lack of insight displayed at
hearing the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. The Board is not confident in his risk
for successful parole. (GTD: 9/28/16) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present: Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

150249 TURNBULL ORVILLE O

DOB: 01/10/1979 - DENIED

The Board considered information reflecting both static and
dynamic indicators including, but not limited to, criminal
history, police reports(s), institutional record, risk
assessment(s) and parole plan/request. The Board votes to
deny parole in light of the serious nature of Mr.Turnbull's
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offense as reflected in the length of sentence and large
quantity of cocaine involved in this drug dealing activity.
The Board believes that to parole him at this stage will
promote disrespect for the law and undermine the
seriousness his conduct. We also note that Mr. Turnbull has

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
x
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will reconsider
him
again in one year (3/2017). (GTD:4/22/19) INTAKE VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi, DeLosSantos

REV/REPAR

119896 TOBON DAVID S

DOB: 02/23/1983 - REV/REPAROLE

Based on Mr. Tobon's admission at hearing that he violated
parole conditions the Board votes to revoke parole and
votes to reparole in April 2016. Conditions of parole will

be GPS for ninety days, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period Mr. Tobon becomes
unemployed, he must actively work with his parole officer
to perform up to twenty hours weekly of community service.
This parole is contingent upon Mr. Tobon remaining booking
free and remaining in any program or educational course in
which he is currently enrolled. ( GTD: 10/27/23) INTAKE
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Almeida, Verdi,
DeLosSantos

